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 2  Looking Back...
See what was happening 5 and 10 years ago at this fire department.

Can you believe it’s August already! Seems like the summer is racing by (no pun intended there).  Anyway, let’s get down to business.  There’s lots to discuss, mainly due to the skipping of last month’s issue.
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Stations
Since the last printing of the newsletter, (two months ago) there have been some fairly moderate changes at the stations.  First and foremost was the addition of the downstairs lounge at Station 51, a.k.a. “The Cube”.  This was built by several people mainly headed up by Chief Brown and Jeff Smith.  The room is another place that people at Station 51 can go to “get out of the office area”.  Thanks to all those who helped out!

Another big addition to the stations is the introduction of REAL snack machines.  We realize these machines do not have dollar bill changers in them, but we are on the list for one as soon as it is available.

Thanks to Kevin Skipper and Jason Arkins for installing the extra gear racks at Station 51.  They were much needed and are appreciated!

OOOH! What’s that smell?!!  Good news!  The Smith Valley Sewer project has finally become reality!!  Construction should begin (pending financing and the like) around September of next year.  Until then, continue to conserve water any way possible and definitely no car or apparatus washing in the bays.

Remember, couches are for sitting, and beds are for sleeping.  There are plenty of beds available at both fire houses and there should not be a need to sleep on the couches.

Effective immediately, both fire stations are now “smoke-free”.  As you recall, several attempts have been made to curb the irresponsible disposal of cigarette butts on the bay floors and in the drains.  This approach did not work.  In fact, the problem got worse prompting this latest action.  If you smoke, PLEASE make an attempt to dispose of cigarette material in the provided cans at each station.  This will avoid any further action.
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Apparatus
Since each engine and the rescue only have one radio charger each, you will need to switch the two radios out each day.  Meaning, the radio in the charger is to be swapped with the other radio.  This will prevent having a “dead” radio on the fireground.

Please use your head when using sirens in the middle of the night.  We’re not saying do not use them, just attempt to be curteous when responding in a subdivision at 4:30am for example.

With direction from the fire protection district board, an aerial committee has been formed and is now working on designing a truck.  So far, it has been decided that it will be an aerial platform with pump and tank and will be around 105’ in height.  It was decided last month by the district board that we will pursue this truck in 1999 and the new firestation/headquarters in the year 2000.  This plan worked out alot better than they way it was originally, designed the other way around.

A group is going to be headed to Florida later this week to finally pick up our new Tanker!  They leave Monday and should be back by Friday.  Once all the equipment  is placed and the training is done on it, it will go in-service and we’ll send “o’l red” back to IFD.
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Miscellaneous
Did you know...... 


- That in 1987, American Airlines saved $40,000 in one year just by eliminating one olive from each salad served in the first class alone!!


- The average number of people airborne over the United States in any given hour is 61,000!


- That there is more wilderness in America than there is in Africa!

A note on crew duties.  Remember that we are all here to perform the same job, just on different days and at different times.  This means, that we all must work together and help each other out.  For some reason here lately, a few individuals have developed unreasonable expectations in regards to crew duties.  It would be nice that if when we came in for work that there was no trash to take out, no dishes in the sink, or even completely fuel tanks.  If this were the case, we would never have to do crew duties because they would already be done!  Also, it is very unproductive to just “complain” about what wasn’t done or even “write up” that something is deficient.  It is more productive to just take care of that item yourself.  That is your contribution to the department.  There are countless reasons as to why things aren’t what they should be at times.  Only when this becomes repetitive should it be reported.  Granted, there has been a general lacking in housekeeping and a more frequent occurance of apparatus deficiencies.  So, to help alleviate this situation BEFORE it becomes a problem, the televisions are not to be turned on until after 10am.  This will give everyone 2-3 hours to get the apparatus checked and crew duties done in the morning without having the “draw” from the talk shows.  Along these lines, when you are checking your apparatus, be sure to actually CHECK it, don’t just open the cabinet and look at it.  Remember, your LIFE could depend on this equipment functioning properly.  If we all pull together on this, we can make our jobs alot easier as well as safer and make this department a great place to work.

Flip flops and sandles are not acceptable to wear ANYTIME while on-duty.  The only optional footwear during certain times is tennis shoes.  This is a safety matter along with an appearance issue.  See the policy for details.

If you come in off-duty and work on a department project, you can earn credit for it by simply logging it in the computer as a “Staff Activity”.  You can also put it on the back of your time card.

Did you know that our run load is up 17% over last year! On this pace we will finish just shy of 1,500 runs!

Paramedics:  Our medical director has requested we begin attaching our ECG strips on the “ECG strip sheets” in the clipboards.  This will allow him to audit those as well.

As you may have noticed, our EMS report forms look a little different when printed out now.  This is a result of cooperation between the department and the medical direction staff at Community Hospital South.  Alot of redundancy has been eliminated as well as some new points added.

EMS crews (especially medics).  As you know our current ambulance situation, it has been very demanding on the way we operate.  This is due primarily to the fact that we must pack everything we may need all the way to the hospital in two boxes and a bag.  Take note, relief is coming.  The moment that the ambulance is once again certified ALS we will be reducing the amount of stock in our boxes.  In fact, we will be switching to a one box system.  We have purchased large combo boxes for each of the certified pieces.  These will be put together and issued at that time.

The EMS supply is also undergoing some major change.  We will be going to complete stocking at BOTH firehouses.  This again will take a little time.  We are still configuring a minimum stock list and will be obtaining what we need as soon as that list is completed.  We will then have both stations on a one week schedule for re-stocking of items used during the past week.  

DO THIS:  Put your hands and arms over your head and lock your hands.  Now spell out loud the word IMAGE and say “light bulb” after it.

There have been two separate incidents of problems involving cadets over the last few weeks.  Part of the problem involved our employees.  We must be very careful and remember that these are young adults who will follow in OUR footseps and are here to learn.

- Did you know that our cadet program is twenty years old this year!

Please continue to observe  the 10pm noise curfew that was instated a few years back.  We have received a few isolated complaints lately about loud noise and people out late at night.  After 10pm, we go to “night watch” which is quiet time out of respect not only for our neighbors but for other employees as well.

The battalions have been instructed to secure the electricity on fire runs by pulling a fuse or main breaker but NOT pulling the meter.  This was due to safety reasons.  

Tug Sutton has resigned from the Fire Protection District Board.  Paul Kite has been appointed by the County Commissioners to take his place.  In fact, Paul has already been to a meeting and is sitting on the new aerial committee!  As you recall, Paul was former Fire Chief of the Greenwood Fire Department for many years.  We welcome him aboard!

We will no longer respond on animal assists.  The dispatchers should weed these calls out before they’re dispatched.  However, should one make it through, we will respond, but take no action.  We will inform the howeowner to call Animal Control (for dogs and cats) or a private animal control service (for everything else).  This is for your safety (as well as the animals!).

Mutual-aid has been eliminated off of fire alarm responses.  Mutual-aid will be AUTOMATICALLY started on any run where there is a fire or report of fire or smoke, both residential and commercial.  Aerial 662 will be the truck company in district 52 and Ladder 2 will be the truck company for district 51.  Engine 2 will be the third engine on commercial responses for R.I.T.

When logging maintenance issues in the computer, be sure to log ALL of them for the day under the same Department Event.  This usually will be logged first thing in the morning.  That way, it will be easier for the maintenance division to track.  Lieutenant Marsh will issue a memo on this.

We no longer mark on the air when going off station.  Simply notifiy the battalion anytime you leave station.   This will allow him to better track where his crews are at all times.  Also, if you are out in the district and are dispatched on a run, include your response location while marking enroute.  This will log on tape where you’re responding from.

No new news regarding the EMAS situation and the transition to PMT.  The paperwork is still in the hands of Community South awaiting approval.  More as this situation develops.

Jim Jackson, Jennifer Brouwer, Eric Tresslar, and Joe Green are no longer with our agency.

Congratulations to Chris Kindred, Brian Skipper, and Lara Stratton for being promoted to Reserve employment!  Also, congratulations to paramedic/firefighter Gary Borden for being hired into the reserve ranks!

Any run that is deemed “significant” by the on-duty battalion will be critiqued at the earliest convenience.  This will adddress both good things as well as issues that need improvement.  This will be used as a learning tool.

Don’t forget, for all you “education “ gurus, New Albany Fire School is 8/22 & 8/23.  

Employee of the Quarter........................

The employee of the quarter for April, May, and June 1998 is JEFF SMITH.  Jeff is being rewarded for his going above and beyond by donating a tremendous amount of his time and expertise over the past few months.  Much of this time has gone toward improvement projects including the table at Station 52 and the new crew lounge at Station 51.  Thank you Jeff, it is much appreciated.  Jeff will recieve a plaque for his home as well as his name on the wall plaque at Station 51.

Looking Back.....10 years ago......
August 3, 1988 - The pump is installed in Truck 55 (now Grass 51) and is almost ready for service.

August 7, 1988 - Fire department board meeting held poolside! (those were the days!)

August 7, 1988 - 1st recorded runs to Lot 50 Glendale! (some things never change)

August 15, 1988 - Huge diesel fuel leak from the fire department’s tank out back of station (now Station 51). Tons of sand brought in to help absorb and prevent the neighbors grass from dying.

August 16, 1988 - Old balcony out back of station (Station 51) removed and new one built. (the one we still have).

Looking Back..... 5 years ago.......
August 4, 1993 - Run predictions made of 825 runs by the end of the year.  (Made it to 839).

August 5, 1993 - Run to 264 Friendly Village on an attic fire.  (I won’t try to explain that one).

August 14, 1993 - New Packard Bell computer purchased and installed as the second computer ever for the White River Fire Department. (this took the place of a Tandy 1000TX - black and white screen computer we had the prior 6 years.  Also, the Packard Bell is still around today and can be found as DINO at Station 52).

August 20, 1993 - Kim was trying to decide a new way to answer the phones instead of “White River - Station One”.  Some of the ideas thought of were “White River Fire”, or “White River - wish it were a fire”, and “White River- what the hell is a fire!”.  (She decided to stick with the original).

August 23, 1993 - Car 50 (now the prevention vehicle) makes its first official run.

Happy (Belated) Birthday To...

7/1 - Steve Mourer

7/3 - Art Sink

7/8 - Joe Settles

7/11 - Debbie Mourer

7/13 - Jory Cox

7/14 - Josh Wysocki

7/21 - Dave Sherfick

7/23 - Lara Stratton

7/28 - Lezlie Crawley

7/30 - Kevan Crawley

Happy August Birthday To...

8/2 - Mark Hart

8/5 - Rick Beasley

8/6 - Jim Taulman & Derek Blice

8/10 - Adam Arkins

8/12 - Donna Francis

8/13 - Brian Skipper

8/20 - Todd Budd

8/22 - Ray Werts

8/24 - Joel Thacker

8/28 - Scott Cassin

Till next month, Hasta la vista.

- Scott
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